
 

 

 

 

 

                             

   

14 June 2021 

Dear Parents, 
 

We are officially in the third wave of Covid-19 in Gauteng and we all need to look after 

ourselves and others! 

The following for your attention: 

Learner Absenteeism: 

• Please do not send any sick learner to school. If your child shows any symptoms of 

flu, has a headache, vomiting, diarrhea etc. he/she needs to stay at home. Consult a 

healthcare facility. 

• If a learner has come into contact with a suspected Covid-19 person he/she must 

stay at home until the results have been received. If positive, the learner must 

quarantine for 10 days. If negative, the learner can come to school. 

• If a learner has been exposed to a confirmed case of Covid-19, the learner must 

quarantine at home for 10 days.  

Please let the class teacher know of any of the above so that the necessary 

arrangements can be made for work/homework/assessment tasks. 

 

To Prevent the Spread: 

• Ensure that learners do not leave home without wearing their masks, especially in the 

transport! 

• Masks must be worn at school. NO MASK, NO ENTRY!! 

• Make sure learners wash their hands with soap and water regularly at home.  

• Avoid huge crowds and social distance with others where possible.  

• Remember SMSV - Social Distance, Mask, Sanitize, Ventilate 

 

Statistics: 

• Teachers and staff at school follow all Covid protocols and are also absent for normal 

flu etc., they isolate or are in quarantine. 

• So far, we have had 3 confirmed Covid-19 staff member cases. We report to the DBE, 

Health Dept.  and Covid Control Centre on a daily basis.  



 
 

 
 

• 2 of the 3 have returned to school after their isolation. 1 is well but still isolating. 3 

staff members are in quarantine after being in contact with positive cases.  

• We have around 8 learners in quarantine. No learner has tested positive yet.  

We will keep you updated. 

• As a school we follow all protocols on cleaning and disinfection after cases have been 

confirmed. All classes are cleaned, disinfected, and sanitized daily by our GA’s. We 

also sanitize all stairs, railings, doorknobs, bathrooms every afternoon.  

 

Public Holiday: 

• Wednesday, 16 June is a public holiday, Youth Day. There is no school. As indicated in 

the Term plan the Red group will come to school Thursday, followed by the Yellow 

group on Friday. Both groups write Mathematics Tests on those days (Gr. 4 - 7). 

 

Pajama Day: 

• I am sure you saw the video on WhatsApp. Our pajama day was enjoyed by all. Thank 

you for your support. The raffle is still ongoing. All lists must be in 1st and 2nd July (full 

or not). The live draw (on Teams) will be held on 6th July. 

 

 

 

Please keep safe and warm!                                    

Regards,    

 

 

 

_________________________________   

 

MRS. M. VISSER   

PRINCIPAL 


